
The United State Ambassador to Canadaa
to the UndrêtcreIJ of >State for External Affairs

EMBhASY OF T2HE UJNITED 8TATES OF AmEuieÀ

OTTAWA, April 29, 1948

PEÂR MR. PEÂBsoN,

Reference is made. to your letter of April 22, 1948, indicating your Goveri"'
ment's desire to ma afrlextenio>n to the endof 1948 of the 1942 agreement~
for the exchange of hret m iery and cew betweeni Canada and the United
States.

I have been instructed that my G'overniment likewise desires to extend this
agreement through the calendar year 1948. Your letter of April 22 and this lette"'
thror~, acnsidered to constitute an exehange formalizîng this extension Of

Your suggestion that, as in the past, the details of thep moveets of faI
labor and machinery be arranged between the Canadian and United States

ôfiil drcl concrncd is acceptable t6 my Gorermment. The United States
Erflyrent Ser~vie, Dèpartmnent of Labor, whibh oni the American side has
rsosbilty for the administration of th~e Farm Placement Program, has
alr dy d prelfiinar discussions with the appropr1ate Canadian ocia>

conernngthe procdue to bé followed in the exeeution of this year's progrrl

Sineerely yours,

Fr theAmbassador:

M ïnister.


